Report to the Parish Council May 2020
Cllr Jill Haynes, Chalk Valleys Ward


We started the month still in tight lockdown and although there have been some tragic deaths as a county Dorset has ben lucky in the low quantity of infection.  People, as a whole, have been very responsible and stayed at home.  We have had some amazing volunteers and our village communities are so very grateful to our village shops or pubs opening as shops for their tireless support.
On 5th May the first virtual Cabinet was held.  Since mid-March councillors had been given weekly updates by officers and Cabinet but it felt time to see the democratic process working again. The main paper was one on the council’s response to Covid 19.  The council uses Microsoft Teams for the meetings but as yet we can only see nine people on the screen and there is a maximum of 50 attending the meeting although more can listen in. This is a big problem for us to hold a full council meeting as there are 92 councillors! As the Health Scrutiny Chairman I was one of a few who were allowed to question live. Others had to send in written questions in advance.
We heard that the current situation is costing the council some £13M a month and that the current overspend is running at £53.63M.  This has been helped by two government payments of £10.4M bringing the overspend down to £32.84.  We still believe that there will be further funding to cover the bulk of this money. The Cabinet paper is going forward to the Resources Overview and Scrutiny committee on the second of June, again a virtual meeting and specifically looking at the impact to the council of the Covid outbreak..  This is the point where the public will be able o ask questions, although at the moment they will have to be in writing in advance.  The report papers are now online.
Dorset council had the 5th largest grant in the country for our businesses of £134M. Currently the council has paid out £92.3M to 7740 businesses. The sum shows just how dependent our economy is on small businesses. There are a surprisingly large number who have not applied for the grant and the council is writing to all of those to see if they wish to apply.  There have been anumber of businesses who have not met the criteria and have been suffering hardship.  For example, businesses that do not pay any business rates like the dive boats and some of the B&B’s.  This matter was brought urgently to the attention of our MP’s and Government has responded with and additional £6M of discretionary grant funding to help these people.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Council is now looking to start on the re-set model.  There are many things we have learn that we can do differently and better so it should not be a return to business as usual. I have been asked to be on the working group for this and hope to be able to give a further update next month.  Let me know your views please, what did work well, and you want to keep, what is missing that used to happen?
A reminder that the consultation on the housing allocation policy has been extended.  This is often very important to our rural communities; it’s running until mid-July and you can phone in for a paper copy for people who would like one as the libraries.  (Sorry I was trying to put the link here but for some reason it won’t stick!)
Finally, I havetwo some Parish council meetings on Zoom which seems to work very well. However, I don’t seem to have been invited to any others. Are you having virtual meetings? If so can I be included please?  I will try to continue to write a monthly report but there are often issues that councillors want to raise with me direst.
Best wishes  Jill
